
 
 

 

Principal’s message 
This is the last Grapevine newsletter for Term 2. I hope you have enjoyed the new Grapevine format! I will be 
taking some leave from Thursday 27 June until the start of Term 3. Mrs Rutten will be relieving principal in my 
absence. Mrs Trudgeon and Mrs Ross will support Mrs Rutten in their roles as assistant principals. 
Please do not double park in our staff car park. If the drop off bay is empty, please use this area! Double 
parking is not only illegal but also impacts on student safety. 
We have held many fortnightly school assemblies this term to celebrate student achievement and success. 
Have you ever attended a school assembly? Come along and experience this most uplifting event! Our last 
assembly for Term 2 occurs this Friday. 

      
 
I would like to thank everyone for a very successful Term 2. There has been exceptional quality teaching 
occurring across our school, enrolments are up and we have been enjoying some great success with our 
sporting endeavours and special events. 
Two wonderful farewells were held for Miss Bryden last week. We will miss the presence of Miss Bryden. We 
wish Miss Bryden every happiness and success at her new school. 
All permission notes have due dates for the return of permission slips. We need to follow and enforce these 
deadlines. When we don’t it can impact negatively on the organisation of the event and the running of our 
school. You will note that all staff will follow cut-off dates for participation in excursions and special events, 
including sporting activities. We need your support too, by returning permission slips and associated money 
on time. For this, we say thank you. Please note: We cannot accept verbal (over the phone) approval for your 
child to attend events. 
School are dynamic places, where changes are constantly occurring. There will be some staffing changes 
across our school from Term 3 onwards. This is a result of both changes to our school staffing allocation and 
also as we keep pace with our school budget. I will keep all stakeholders posted as changes are implemented. 
 
Stay Strong!  

    
Mr Paul Sortwell 

Manning Gardens Public School   Term 2  Week 9  2019 
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What’s on at our school? 
There are chicks galore in MSR at the moment, eight chicks to be exact. Mrs Ross, Jenn and Moo are the 
students of MSR are the surrogate parents of some beautiful little chicks that started hatching last week. 

       



 
 

   
 
Canteen news 
Our school canteen operates every Monday, Wednesday and Friday. Our canteen is operated by our P&C 
association; so by supporting our canteen you are supporting our school. During winter, deliciously warm milo 
cups will be available from our canteen for $1. This drink meets the healthy star rating too. 

 
 
Baaya Yurrung preschool 
Thank you to all the families who contributed fruit each day to the shared fruit basket. This shared fruit gave 
children the opportunity to try fruit that they have never tried before.  We will continue to use the shared 
fruit basket next week and ask families to add to it each day.  
We are still taking enrolments for our preschool. It is not too late for four year olds to have a preschool 
experience before starting big school in 2020. 



 
 

 

           
 

             
 

Aboriginal education 
We don’t see Aboriginal education as a ‘bolt-on’; we embed Aboriginal culture and perspectives in everything 
we do at Manning Gardens PS. Our AEO is Judith and we have a weekly meeting every Tuesday from 9.30am.  

 
 

News from across the school 
Photos from our last school assembly in Week 7. 

      



 
 

 

      
 

      
 

      
 

Last Friday we held a Footy Jersey Friday to have a bit of fun and to also celebrate the upcoming second State 
of Origin game in Perth. Many staff and students dressed in their favourite footy team jersey or colours as 
part of this day. 

 



 
 

 

      
 

           
 
Our teachers are learners too. Every Thursday afternoon, your teachers spend one hour reflecting on their 
teaching, learning new skills and keeping up to date with key information. 

 



 
 

Sports update 
Don’t forget that Friday is our sports uniform day! We expect all students to be wearing their house colours in 
the form of a plain polo shirt. We sell these shirts from our school office. All students in sports uniform get 
five house points that go towards their sports house yearly points tally. 

 
 

Our boys and girls played a touch footy PSSA round last Friday at Taree Recreational Grounds against Chatham 
PS. Our girls were victorious 2-0. Our boys lost 8-5. 

 



 
 

P&C association 
Our P&C is our parent representative body. The school consults with our P&C regarding key decision making. 
Our P&C also has the very important role of fundraising for our school and students. New members are always 
welcome. 
Our P&C raised $410 at last Friday’s raffle at Club Taree. Thank you to everyone who supported this 
fundraising activity. 

Our next P&C meeting is: Term 3 – Thursday 8 August 2019. 

 
School banking 
School banking is a great initiative to help young children save their money. School banking is also a fundraiser 
for our P&C. To be part of our school banking, just visit the Commonwealth Bank Taree branch and open a 
youth saver account.  

 
 
Upcoming events in Term 2 
Our next school assembly ………… Friday 28 June. 
Athletics carnival ………. Thursday 27 June. 
Canteen days: Wednesday – Friday. 
Semester 1 student reports go home ……….. Friday 5 July. 
Last day of Term 2 ………... Friday 5 July. 
 
Contact us 
We value and appreciate your feedback and input into all aspects of our school. If you have a general school 
enquiry, please contact our school office on 6552-6333.  If you have a specific matter relating to your child 
and their education, please contact our school office and ask for your child’s teacher. Our school office hours 
are 8.30-3.30pm each school day. School uniforms can be purchased from our school office. We have a full 
range of uniforms including summer and winter gear. We also stock school hats so your child can be sun safe. 

   

 
 

 



 
 

 

 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 


